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October 7, 2020 

 

TO: Members of the VACO Nominating Committee 

 

FROM: Ned Gallaway, Chair, Board of Supervisors 

 

The Albemarle County Board of Supervisors at its meeting October 7, 2020, endorsed the 

nomination of Ann H. Mallek to the post of second vice president of the Virginia Association of 

Counties. 

 

Ms. Mallek is a teacher and farmer in Albemarle. She has faithfully represented the citizens of 

the White Hall district for almost thirteen years and served as the Chair of the Board for five of 

those years. As you see by the list below she has involved herself in local, state and federal 

efforts on behalf of the County and VACO citizens. 

 

She was the first supervisor in Albemarle to graduate from the Supervisors Certification Course 

offered by VACO and has served as a guest teacher and constant recruiter ever since. She has 

served several years as the District 5 director for VACO and represented the issues of the greater 

region as well as organizing annual events for the district. 

 

She is serving in a fourth four-year term and is eager to represent Albemarle and the greater 

organization on the Executive Committee of VACO. I hope you will look favorably upon her 

nomination.  

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Ned Gallaway, Chair 

 

  



State and National Organizations: 

District 5 Director – VA Association of Counties Board of Directors 

Member and Former Chair, Agricultural and Environment Committee of VA Assoc of Counties 

VACO Study Committees on Fracking, Biosolids, Utility Scale Solar, Conference Planning  

Member, Environment and Land Use Committee, National Assoc of Counties  

Member, Arts and Culture Commission, National Assoc of Counties  

Member, U.S. EPA LGAC Water Workgroup, Small Communities Advisory Subcommittee 

Member, U.S. EPA Local Government Advisory Committee, Air Workgroup 

Albemarle County Representative on High Growth Coalition – VA Assoc of Counties 

Member representing Local Government, State Board for Workforce Development 

 

Local Appointments: 

Vice Chair, Local Energy Alliance Program (LEAP) Governance Board 

Charlottesville Albemarle Convention and Visitors Bureau Executive Committee 

Board Liaison, Agricultural and Forestal District Advisory Committee 

Board Liaison, Crozet Community Advisory Committee 

Board Liaison, Historic Preservation Committee 

Board Liaison, Route 250 West Task Force 

Member and Chair 2018-2019, Metropolitan Planning Organization Policy Board 

Member and Chair, Rivanna River Basin Commission 

Member, Workforce Investment Board and Piedmont Workforce Network Council 

 

Past Appointments: 

Board Liaison, Acquisition of Conservation Easements Committee 

Board Liaison, Economic Development Authority 

Board Liaison, Capital Improvement Program Advisory Committee 

Board Liaison, Fire and Emergency Services Board 

Board Liaison, Thomas Jefferson Planning District Commission, and Chair  

Board Liaison and Chair, Citizens Transportation Advisory Committee (CHART-CTAC) 

 

Organizations: 

Member, League of Women Voters since 1975 

Member, Artisans Center of Virginia, Monticello Artisan Trail 

Member, Southern Environmental Law Center 

Member, Rivanna Conservation Alliance 

Member, Crozet Community Association 

Member, White Hall Ruritans 

Founding Member, and Past President,  Earlysville Area Residents’ League 

Easement Donor, Virginia Outdoors Foundation 
 


